Saint Paul Regional Water Services Vehicle Accident Summary
3" Quarter 2017
Accidents by Month:
July-1
August-0
September -0

SPRWSVA 2017-09 Distribution 07/14/2017: SPRWS Truck Driver was EB on 11™ Street, nearing and
passing Cedar in Tandem Truck #687 (in a construction zone) when vehicle #3 to his left was “trying to
cut him off” due to the road narrowing to one lane ahead of them. While trying to avoid hitting car #3
SPRWS driver was also braking and slowing down for vehicle #2 in front of him (Cargo Van) and could
not stop in time and lightly bumped #2.

Although there was contact with #2 — there was no new damage to the previously damaged rear cargo
door area or bumper of the van of #2. The driver of #2 stated he was not injured and said there was not
any new damage to his van and he was declining to pursue any type of claim or police notification,
shook the SPRWS driver’s hand and continued in his way back to work.

There was no damage to Truck #687. The SPRWS driver states he was not on the phone at the time of
the accident.



